
PERSONALS.

Dr. St. Charles, of the Orillia Asylum, has been appointed a
resident in the Hamilton Asyluin.

Dr. Wilson, of the Brockville Asylum, has been transferred
to London, to replace Dr. Hobbs.

Dr. Frederick A. Hopkins, of Montreal, was killed instantly
by a railway accident, Dec. lst, age 34.

Dr. Sands bas been appointed surgeon to the Kingston
County Jail in place of Dr. Oliver, deceased.

Dr. George McDonagh, of Toronto, left February 3rd, on a
two-months' trip among the West India Islands.

Dr. James F. W. Ross left Toronto, January 18th, on a six-
weeks' trip to Nassau, New Providence Island, and others of
the West Indies.

Dr. Allen Baines, of Toronto, had an attack of la grippe
which confined bim to the house from Jan. 4th to Jan. 7th.

Dr. D. McLarty, of St. Thomas, was elected President of the
Elgin University of Toronto Aluini Association, which was
recently organized.

Dr. D. G. Revell (Tor. '00) lias been appointed Fellow in
Anatomy in the University of Chicago, under Professor L. F.
Barker, M.B. (Tor. '90).

Dr. A. T. Hobbs, who has been one of the resident physicians
of the Asylum for Insane, London, bas resigned his position and
entered upon general practice.

Dr. J. T. Fotheringhan, of Toronto, went to St. Catharines
January 26th, to recuperate after a slight attack of influenza,
and returned in a few days, much improved.

Dr. John E. Weeks has been appointed Professor of Oph-
thalmology of New York University and Bellevue Hospital
Medical College, in the place of Dr. Noyes, deceased.

Dr. Kennedy McIlwraith, of Toronto, went to Hamilton
January 31st, on account of the death of his mother, which
occurred suddenly that morning, and returned February 4th.

Dr. Laidlaw, formerly assistant physician at the Asylum for
Idiots, Orillia, and vho lias reeently returned from active service
in South Africa, lias been transferred to the Brockville Asyluni.

The ienibers of the Toronto Camera Club presented Dr.
Edmund E. King with a Cook lens as a token of their esteemn,
and as a mark of appreciation of the valuable services
rendered by him to the club during the last five years, in which
he was their President. The lens is said to be an admirable
piece of workmanship, and a credit to the noted firm that
manufactured it.


